
 

 

 

 

MINUTES 

BIENVILLE PARISH LIBRARY BOARD OF CONTROL 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

March 27, 2017 

 

The Bienville Parish Library Board of Control met at 2:30PM Monday, 

 

March 27, 2017 at the Castor Branch Library. 

 

 Members in attendance were Carolyn Tipton,  Margie Humphrey,  

  

Billie McCarthy,  Alice Letlow, Marsha Andrews, and Lettie Rochelle.  Absent were Larry  

 

Kennedy and Darryl Ryder, Ex Officio member. 

 

 The invocation was given by Mrs. Humphrey. 

 

 Mrs. Walls introduced Mr. Wayne Coco, Architect, who discussed building an addition  

 

to serve as a meeting room for the Castor Branch.  Mr. Coco will be designing the addition and  

 

will present plans to the board at a later date.   

 

 The next regular scheduled meeting is  April 5, 2017 at the Main Branch in Arcadia.  

 

 A motion was made by Mrs. Humphrey and seconded by Mrs. Rochelle to adjourn. 

   

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

________________________________  _____________________________ 

    Larry Kennedy, President     Peggy M. Walls, Secretary 


